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TO:       All Using Agencies & Term Contract T-1845 Vendors. 
      
FROM:  Wilma Wilt, Contract Procurement & Control Specialist 
 
SUBJECT:   Fuel Oil #1, 2D and Winter Mix (Edition of 12/03/99) 
                    Term Contract T-1845 (00-X-30691) 
                    Period: January 1, 2000 to December 31, 2005 

               First Extension:   January 1, 2006 to September 30, 2006 
              Seventh Extension:   July 1, 2009 to December 31, 2009 
 

AMENDMENT # 75 
 

 Term Contract T-1845 --- Fuel Oil #1, 2D and Winter Mix clarification as follows: 
 
1.) All deliveries should now be Ultra Low Sulfur Diesel.  Addendum #67 stated:  

 
Substitution of Ultra Low Sulfur Diesel for Low Sulfur and High Sulfur 
 
Due to EPA regulations regarding the sulfur content of diesel fuels and refinery capacity for diesel 
fuel, high sulfur diesel is no longer available and low sulfur diesel is being phased out in New 
Jersey.   

 
As of October 1, 2007 if unable to provide low sulfur diesel, the Contractor may upon written 
notification to the Using Agency with copy to the Purchase Bureau, prior to delivery and with 
approval of the Using Agency; substitute ultra low sulfur diesel (ULSD) (clear or red dyed, as 
appropriate) using the price for USLD.  If any Using Agency has equipment which requires Low 
Sulfur Diesel and cannot substitute ULSD, please notify Purchase Bureau as soon as possible. 

 

Note:  There were no Using Agencies that notified Purchase Bureau that they had equipment that  
           was unable use Ultra Low Sulfur Diesel. 

 
2.) As of July 16, 2009 the Journal of Commerce - Oil Price Daily stopped publishing a price for 

Low Sulfur Diesel for Newark. 
 
NJ Contract Fuel and Gas Prices Page(s) on the Purchase Bureau website requires a 
numeric  entry, which will be “$0.0000”, until the next format change, at which time the Low 
Sulfur Diesel” column will be removed. 
 
The July 16-31, 2009 postings which carried the price from July 15 have also been changed to 
$0.0000. 

 
All other prices, terms and conditions remain the same.  Please attach this addendum to your 
Notice of Award.  


